
School Calendar 

Main Street Tolga, QLD 4882 

PO Box 100 Tolga, QLD 4882 

Tel (07) 4089 5111   

Absence Line (07) 4089 5166 

E-mail: admin@tolgass.eq.edu.au 
Web: www.tolgass.eq.edu.au Issue Date: 5th December, 2024 

Year 6 Graduation  05/12 

Yrs 4, 5 & 6 Swimming 
Carnival 9:30am—2:00pm   06/12 

Tuckshop—second lunch 
closed 12/12 

Report Cards emailed. 
2025 Booklist/Class 

allocation sent home with 
each student. 

12/12 

P&C Colour Splatacular 
School Run 4 Fun held      12/12 

Tuckshop Closed 13/12 

Last day of Term 4 13/12 

School Office reopens 8am 20/01 

Tuckshop Uniform Sales 
8:30am to 12:00pm 

23/01 to 
24/01 

Book Drop Off / Meet the 
Teacher                              

8:30am to 10:00am 
24/01 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY  27/01 

2025 SCHOOL 
COMMENCES—TUESDAY 28/01 

 

 

Tuckshop will be open for uniform sales Thursday 23rd and 

Friday 24th January, 8:30am to 12pm.   

Tuckshop are also pleased to advise that they will be open every day 

Term 1 2025.   

Volunteers are  welcome, please see the ladies in the Tuckshop for 

details. 



PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Tolga State School Vision  “Dedicated to enabling every child to succeed and realise their potential” 

Dear Students, Parents, Staff and Community members,  

This will be the last newsletter for the 2024 school year and I would just like to take this 
opportunity to say a huge thank you to the school community for making me feel so 
welcome since my appointment in Term 2.  

I am very proud of the fact that I get to be Principal at Tolga SS and have enjoyed 
getting to know students, staff and parents. I am also excited to be a part of a great 
team who are dedicated and committed to making positive changes for student and 
school improvement. I am looking forward to many great years ahead and I thank you 
for a great first one.  

This week I had the pleasure of announcing our school Leaders for 2025. Before I     
congratulate our successful applicants, I want to thank all the students who got up, 
gave it a go and demonstrated bravery and determination by preparing a speech.  
Whilst the outcome for some of our students was not what they were hoping for, they 
all handled disappointment well. That in itself takes great leadership and courage and I 
know that despite not having a badge, all these students will step in and show integrity 
and incidental leadership as they progress through their senior year of primary school 
and, hopefully,  beyond. 

Congratulations to the following students on being our 2025 Student Leadership Team. 

School Captains: Aaleah H, Thomas L 

School Vice Captains: Lara-May F, Harmony-Rose G  

Tinaroo Sports House Captains: Pippa B, Jayden Mc 

Tinaroo Sports Vice- House Captains: Lachlan H, Arabella S, 

Tandara Sports House Captains: Kira S, Reese W 

Tandara Sports Vice- House Captains: Deagan B, Izaiah C  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next week on Thursday,  students will receive their report cards electronically, and     
being sent home with each student the 2025 Book List advising families of which class 
their child/ren will be in next year. If you will be absent next week for early holidays or        
activities,  your letter will be mailed to your current postal address.  



PRINCIPAL’S REPORT continued... 

Tolga State School Vision  “Dedicated to enabling every child to succeed and realise their potential” 

I wanted to thank Ms Klein, Mrs Fisher, Mr Anderson and our parent volunteers who 
attended camp last week with our Year 5 students. I heard from students and staff alike, 
that the camp was an enjoyable experience for everyone and I would like to thank and 
congratulate our students for displaying Safe, Responsible and Respectful Tolga            
behaviour. If you haven’t checked out photos of the camp, head over to our Facebook 
page to see some activities. 

We finish the year excitedly with Year 6 Graduation, Class parties, the Colour Run and 
our Swimming Carnival amongst classroom movements and our Slip and Slide. Please 
remember that students not attending school will need to advise the office.  

I hope that everyone has a very enjoyable Christmas break and that Santa is good to 
you all. Personally, I will be enjoying my first Christmas in my new house and with all of 
my family together. I still have a few boxes to unpack but I am going to enjoy some time 
relaxing with my family. 

 

Merry Christmas and see you all again in the new year.  

 

 

Belinda Grose  

Principal 

 



SCHOOL NEWS 

 

 
 



SCHOOL NEWS 

 

 
 Year 5 visited Daradgee Environmental Education Centre for our 

camp. We completed many interesting activities and showed excellent 
behaviour. Students were terrific ambassadors for Tolga State School. 

Thanks to the parents, Gavin, Kellie, Ian and Courtney,  for coming 
along and helping out. Thanks also to Mr Anderson for becoming a 

Year 5 class member and Mrs Grose for allowing us to go. Some high-
lights were: farm visits, swimming at the Boulders, hanging out with 

my friends, top rope climbing and food, so much delicious food. 



P&C 

 

 
 



P&C 

 

 
 



TUCKSHOP TALK 



OSHC—Camp Australia 


